PUBLIC NOTICE
THE COUNTY OF CARMARTHENSHIRE 
(PENYBEDD LEVEL CROSSING, PEMBREY)
(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC) ORDER 2024

NOTICE is hereby given that the Carmarthenshire County Council intend, not less than seven days from the date of this Notice, to make an Order the effect of which will be to prohibit any vehicle from proceeding along the Penybedd Level Crossing leading from Penybedd Road to the A484 Pembrey, for its entire length in an easterly direction.

The Alternative Route for West bound traffic will be to proceed along the A484 leading to Kidwelly for a distance of approximately 710 metres to the junction signposted Pembrey Industrial Estate. At the junction, turn left and proceed along the unclassified road known as Airfield Road for approximately 308 metres to its junction with Penybedd Road. Turn left at the junction and proceed in a southerly direction along Penybedd Road to return to a point west of the closure.

The proposed Order will continue in force until installation works of an under-road crossing at the level crossing and upgrade works, including the movement of a Road Rail Vehicle on and off the railway have been completed.

It is intended that the works will commence at 00:00 on Wednesday the 25th September 2024 until 23:59 on Monday the 7th of October 2024.

Where appropriate temporary Road Traffic Regulation Orders may continue in force for a period not exceeding eighteen months.

DATED the 11th day of September, 2024.
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